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Wāhine Māori Economy report 

Manatū Wāhine have commissioned BERL to undertake a report on the Wāhine Māori Economy. 
This report will use data from Stats NZ’s Integrated Data Infrastructure (IDI) to quantify the full 
economic ecosystem relating to wāhine Māori and their whānau, from the earnings coming into 
households, to the contributions wāhine and their whānau are making to the New Zealand 
economy. The report will also measure the contribution of wāhine to Māori collectives such as 
hapū and iwi, and quantify the unpaid work performed by wāhine Māori. 
 
BERL have provided five key themes/messages, derived from their analysis to date: 

• The rate of growth of wāhine Māori aged between 15 and 24 years entering the workforce 
is five times the rate of other wāhine (55 percent, compared to 11 percent). This is 
contextualised by several factors, including that wāhine Māori under the age of 30 are 
more likely to participate in unpaid work, compared to other wāhine, which impacts their 
participation in the workforce. 

• The overall share of wāhine Māori aged over 15 with no qualifications has been falling 
rapidly. 

• Nearly a third of wāhine Māori households were single parent households, compared to 
just 12 percent of households with wāhine of other ethnicities. 

• Wāhine Māori are entering into business (as self-employed and employers) at rates 
significantly higher than other wāhine.  

• Wāhine Māori are proponents and guardians of culture. They are more likely than tāne 
Māori to consider culture, spirituality, the state of the environment, kaitiaki practices, and te 
reo, as “quite” or “very important”. 

The full draft report, with finalised calculations, will be provided to your Office next month. 
 
Women’s Health Strategy Launch 

The Women’s Health Strategy was launched on Wednesday 12 July, as part of the wider package 
of Pae Ora strategies (six in total), setting the direction for improving the health and wellbeing of 
women over the next 10 years. 

This is the first time that Aotearoa New Zealand has had a Women’s Health Strategy. It sets four 
strategic priorities which will guide the health system’s progress towards equity and healthy 
futures for women.  

These priorities are: 

1. A health system that works for women. 

2. Improving health care for issues specific to women. 

3. Better outcomes for mothers, whānau and future generations. 

4. Living well and ageing well.  

There is work underway to implement the strategies and develop Outcomes Framework to enable 
monitoring and reporting. Manatū Wāhine will continue to engage with Manatū Hauora Ministry of 
Health to support this mahi to bring a gender lens and support the reflection of community voices 
and needs.  










